Eric Holcomb, Governor
State of Indiana

Indiana Family and Social Services Administration
402 W. WASHINGTON STREET, P.0O. BOX 7083
INDIANAPOLIS, IN 46207-7083

January 17, 2020

Shanna Janu

Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services
Center for Medicaid and CHIP Services
Mail Stop: S2-25-26

7500 Security Boulevard

Baltimore, MD 21244

Re: Acceptance of §1115 Waiver Amendment STCs (Project Number 11-W-0025/5)

Dear Ms. Janu:

The Indiana Family and Social Services Administration (FSSA) Office of Medicaid Policy and
Planning (OMPP) is pleased to learn that the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS)
has approved the State’s request to amend the Healthy Indiana Plan §1115 waiver seeking
federal authority to reimburse for acute inpatient stays in institutions for mental disease (IMD)
for individuals diagnosed with a serious mental illness (SMI).

FSSA — OMPP understands that technical corrections to the Special Terms and Conditions
(STCs) may be requested following the amendment approval. Therefore, FSSA — OMPP would
like to take the opportunity in this acceptance letter to request the following technical correction
to the STCs accompanying your correspondence dated December 20, 2019:

e Itappears the reference to withdrawal management services should be removed, as that
treatment modality applies to substance use disorder stays only. The reference should
read: “Expenditures for Medicaid state plan services furnished to eligible individuals who

are primarily receiving short-term treatment and-withdrawal management services for a

serious mental illness (SMI) in facilities that meet the definition of an IMD.”

® In accordance with ongoing discussions with CMS, FSSA — OMPP requests an update to
the budget neutrality table in STC XV.3 as follows:

Eligibility Group | Trend Rate DY 4 DY S DY 6
SUD 4.9% $6,834.71 | $7,169.61 | $7,520.92
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SMI FFS 4.6% $5,121.27 | $5,356.85
SMI Managed Care 4.6% $1,046.32 | $1,094.45

FSSA — OMPP looks forward to continuing our partnership with CMS to ensure the delivery of
comprehensive behavioral health services to Indiana Medicaid enrollees. Thank you for the
opportunity to submit this acceptance letter. We look forward to working with your staff to
finalize the STCs. If you have any questions on the proposed technical corrections, please
contact Amy Owens at Amy.Owens@fssa.IN.gov.

Sincerely,

Allison Taylor
Indiana Medicaid Director

cc: James Scott, Director, Division of Medicaid Field Operations North
Judith Cash, Director, State Demonstrations Group
Jennifer Sullivan, Secretary, Indiana Family and Social Services Administration
Natalie Angel, Director of Operations, FSSA — Office of Medicaid Policy and Planning
Amy Owens, Federal Relations Lead, FSSA — Office of Medicaid Policy and Planning
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